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Dear Residents,

Finally, spring is just around the corner and as we all move forward through this
uncertain time, we think it is important to keep you informed and connected and will
do our best to do so. During this time as we all take extra precautions and safety
measures my Staff will continue to balance our operations while maintaining public
safety. In this newsletter you will find information about programs we are still
offering and hoping vou take advantage of. Village Hall is still closed to the public
per the Governor’s Stay at Home Order but my Staff, Council and I will continue to
be of service by calling our main number at Village Hall, 440-232-8788. The Police
and Fire Department are always readily available to respond. If you need Police
assistance, please call the non-emergency number 440-349-1234. In an emergency please dial 911.

Mayor Mark A. Cegelka

Moving forward we do have some exciting projects planned for this year. The first is the moving of the train
depot on Pettibone Road. The depot is currently owned by Midwest Railway and Preservation Society. Itis
one of the oldest structures in the Village. Midwest Railway Preservation Society did not want to tear it down
and neither do we. The building will be moved across the tracks onto Village property at the new Pettibone
Road Park. Midwest Railway Preservation Society will be the lead on this exciting project and is going to
use its wealth of volunteers and contractors to move the depot to the new location and has agreed to sell the
depot to the Village for $1.00. Once moved, we will begin to look at restoring the building. The Village was
awarded $50,000 from the Cuyahoga County Casino Fund to help with improvements. We felt a strong need
to preserve a piece of history of the Village, while maintaining its uniqueness. In this newsletter you will find
an article about the history of Falls Junction Train Depot and the Railroad.

Other happenings planned at the Pettibone Road Park is the installation of public restrooms. This will be
a great addition to the park area. The parking lot and picnic shelter were built in 2018. Other amenities
planned for the park include a gazebo and Veterans Memorial honoring all five branches of our country’s
military and a walking path through the park area.

In this edition of the newsletter you will find information about our upcoming programs;

. Community Gardens

. Free Mulch Program in May

. Household Hazardous Waste Collection Day

. Document Shredding Day

. Branch Chipping Service — starting in May

. Movie in the Park-July 25th (Subject to the Governor’s orders)

. Community Garage Sale — Aug 8th (Subject to the Governor’s orders)

Please take a moment to review all of the details about these programs and visit the Village website at
www.glenwillow-oh.gov for more information. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact my
office. Our staff works hard to plan and implement these programs and we want you to take advantage of
them. Serving as your Mayor is a privilege that [ take very seriously. Despite all the uncertainties that affect
our community, we will continue to make the best decisions for all our residents, decisions that will improve
your quality of life. We know these are trying times and want to keep moving forward. Please continue to
follow guidelines laid out in the Governor’s Stay at Home Order and the guidelines of the CDC and the Board
of Health including handwashing, only travel if necessary, maintaining social distancing and wear a cloth
mask while out in public (staying 6 ft. to 10 ft. apart from others) to make sure you and your family stay safe.

Mark A. Cegelka, Mayor




HELPING HANDS “SB LIFELINE SYSTEMS

If you or a neighbor need some ( ) | The Village has a contract with Lifeline Systems

help during this unprecedented = for 15 monthly services for our senior citizen

time, please call my office or your ‘\\(;9 . residents. This service allows for residents to call
Council Representative and let us for assistance with the push of a button worn around
know. We have volunteers willing to pick up essential your neck or as a bracelet. If you or a neighbor can
items such as medication and food for those that benefit from this service, please call Lori at Village
need help. If you would like to volunteer, please call | Hall at 440-232-8788.

Village Hall at 440-232-8788.

COMMUNITY GARDENS 7’ \
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The Village has developed a Community Garden for residents who would like to plant a
vegetable garden over the spring and summer. The Service Department will see that each
plot of land is tilled initially and then each participating resident will be responsible for
planting, watering, weeding and harvesting the crops. The Village will supply a water
source near the garden area. The gardens are located at 28875 Pettibone Road.

If you would like to reserve a plot or are interested in more Information about
participating in the Community Gardens, please call Lori at Village Hall at 440-232-8788 or email
Ipepera@glenwillow-oh.gov

RESIDENTIAL PAVILION RENTALS

KNOX BOX Two pavilions are available for residents to reserve.
PROGRAM One is at the Donald N. Payne Recreation Complex
and the other is at the Pettibone Road Park near the

This program is offered as a courtesy for our senior Train Depot. Amenities at both sites have picnic
citizens and disabled adults. The Knox Box is tables, charcoal grills, and electricity. The pavilion
positioned on the entrance door of the home that is at P ettibone Road Park does not have restrooms
intended for normal access. The key for this entrance available currently. There is a $100 refundable
door is stored inside the locked Knox Box. Oakwood deposit due at the time of reserving the pavilion.
Village Fire Department maintains the only key to Contact Lori at Village Hall to check available dates

the Knox Box which opens the secure box. for the pavilions. 440-232-8788 or email:
Ipepera@glenwillow-oh.gov (Subject to the

If you would like to participate in the Residential Governor’s orders)
Knox Box Program please contact Lori at Village ' '
Hall to obtain an application 440-232-8788 or
|pepera@glenwillow-oh.gov

)




SENIOR TRANSPORTATION SERVICES

The Senior Transportation Program with Oakwood Village shall include transportation
services from Oakwood to the seniors in Glenwillow for medical appointments, shopping, So=—5
personal business, recreation, nutrition, religious events and any other social events.

Who can use the Oakwood Village Van?
Seniors 60 years or older and physically challenged residents who live in the Village of Glenwillow.

How do you reserve your ride for medical appointments?

Reservations for medical appointments should be made at least ONE WEEK IN ADVANCE between 9:00
a.m. and 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday by calling 232-9988. If you are scheduled to have a procedure
requiring the use of anesthesia, please make other arrangements. The van is not equipped and drivers are not
trained to handle emergencies that may arise during transport. Please note that the van is not available on
Wednesday afternoons.

Suggested appointment times are 9:00 a.m. through 2:00 p.m. Return trips are not available after 4:00
p.m. In this situation, please make other arrangements for return transportation. (Rides are only being offered

Tuesday and Thursdays until further notice)

The following information is required to reserve a ride:

. Name, address and telephone number . Date and time of appointment
. Destination address . Physician’s name and phone no.

How do you reserve your ride for other appointments?

Reservations for banking, prescription pick-ups, grocery shopping, social service agencies, library, beauty
shops, cinema, etc., should be made 24 HOURS IN ADVANCE by calling 232-9988. Please note that the van
is not available on Wednesday afternoons.

Suggested times are 9:00 a.m. through 2:00 p.m. Return trips are not available after 4:00 p.m. In this
situation, please make other arrangements.

How do you cancel your trip?
Please let us know within 24 hours if you must cancel a scheduled appointment.

Van Fare: There will be a charge of $1.00 per ride (round trip).

If you have any questions, before or after the transition occurs, please contact Lori at Village Hall at
440-232-8788 or email Ipepera@ glenwillow-oh.gov

NO SOLICITATION

The best way to keep solicitors from knocking on your door is to display “No Soliciting “signs. Village code
section 741.04 prohibits solicitation of any residence with a “No Soliciting” sign posted. The Village is currently
partnered with NOPEC to participate in a No Solicitation program. You do not have to be NOPEC customer to
participate in this program. For more information or to sign up, go to blocktheknock.com or call Village Hall at
440-232-8788. NOPEC will only use your information to manage the Do Not Knock Registry. @




SAVE THE DATE!
SATURDAY AUGUST 8TH 9AM UNTIL 2PM
COMMUNITY GARAGE SALE

The Village will be hosting a Village Wide Community Garage in coordination with Oakwood Village.

All households are welcome and encouraged to participate. If you have things to sell, join us in the Glenwillow/
Oakwood Community Garage Sale. You may set up your display at your own home. Ads will be placed in the
local papers and maps will be drawn up showing all the homes who are participating. The maps will be passed
out at the new Pettibone Road Park, starting at 8:00 a.m. and during the time of the sale, to everyone who would
like to locate all participants and do some shopping. We will have music and vendors at the park during this time.

If you would like to set up a display at your home, you must contact Lori at Village Hall by August 3rd so your
address can be placed on the list to be added to the map. 440-232-8788 or email Ipepera@ glenwillow-oh.gov

If you are a vendor, you are welcome to participate too.
The Village will advertise the Garage Sale in the Solon Sun Times & Plain Dealer

For more information and to register, please email Lori at: Ipepera@ glenwillow-oh.gov
Or call the Village Hall at 440-232-8788

THE VILLAGE OF GLENWILLOW IS
OFFERING A SECURE SHREDDING SOLUTION
TO ALL RESIDENTS

On Saturday August 8th the Village will provide an on-site secure shredding vehicle. This
will provide residents the opportunity to bring material that is personal and confidential to
the site to have it shredded while they watch.

Why is this important?
To provide a way to avoid identity theft. A breach of someone’s identity can have a great impact on personal
wealth along with the added cost to re-establish one’s identity & credit issues that arise.

When: Saturday August 8, 2020
Time:  9:00 AM until 1:00 PM
Where: Shredding will be in the Village Hall parking lot. Signs will be posted.

- o E : - . : ) _ Cuyahoga Count
This service is FREE to all residents made possible with Grant funding provided by: C Sous wart R

THIS IS IN CONJUCTION WITH THE HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS
WASTE COLLECTION DAY AND COMMUNITY GARGAE SALE!

@ For more information please contact Lori Pepera at 440-232-8788 or email lpepera@glenwillow-oh.gov



FREE CURBSIDE BRANCH CHIPPING SERVICE
WILL TAKE PLACE THE THIRD MONDAY OF EVERY MONTH STARTING IN MAY!

The Village of Glenwillow will be offering free curbside branch chipping collection to the residents of
Glenwillow the third Monday of every month from May through October.

Please have your tree trimmings set out no later than 8:00AM on the scheduled Monday mornings.

PLEASE NOTE THE REQUIREMENTS FOR THE CHIPPER:

. No Stumps — No Roots — No Foreign Matter
. Nothing larger than 7 inches in diameter

. Cut “Y” Shaped Branches in Two

. No Firewood — No logs less than 4 feet long

° Separate small from large branches

. Face “Cut End” of branches towards the road
. Free of Poison Ivy

For more information please contact Service Director Sam Scaffide. Or Daryl Schultz
Phone: 440-232-8788 Ext. 116 Phone: 440-232-8788 Ext. 119
E-mail: sscaffide@glenwillow-oh.gov E-mail: dschultz@glenwillow-oh.gov

Curbside collections will take place the third Monday of every month May -October

*RESIDENTIAL MULCH PROGRAM*
THIS IS IN ADDITION TO THE FREE MUCLH PROGRAM OFFERED TO VILLAGE RESIDENTS

We have negotiated a discounted rate with Savarino Brothers in Oakwood Village for the Village of
Glenwillow residents. When calling to order and pay for mulch be sure to let them know you are a resident of
Glenwillow to receive the discount. FREE DELIVERY ON FRIDAYS ONLY by the Glenwillow Service
Department. The Service Department will check with Savarino’s weekly for all Friday deliveries. Savarino’s
will offer $10.00 off their normal delivery fee any other day of the week to Glenwillow residents.

Savarino Brothers Garden Center
24670 Broadway Ave, Oakwood Village, OH 44146

440-439-5358
GLENWILLOW RESIDENT PRICE
BLACK MULCH.........ceovurunee. $28.00
CHOCOLATE MULCH............. $28.00
BED MULETH - 5 esstisnimns $29.00
HARDWOOD MULCH............. $21.00

SWEET PEET i cinvesemsmtassoon $24.99 @




FREE MULCH PROGRAM

Once again Republic Services, the Village’s waste hauler will be generously
donating free mulch for residents’ yards this spring. The mulch will be available in
May. Each resident will receive up to 1 % yards of mulch to spread in landscaped
areas of their yard.

To reserve your mulch please call Lori at: 440-232-8788 or email Ipepera@glenwillow-oh.gov

If you have any questions please contact Service Director Sam Scaffide at:
440-232-8788 Ext 116 or email sscaffide@glenwillow-oh.gov

Or

Assistant Service Director Daryl Schultz at:

440-232-8788 Ext 119 or email dschultz@ glenwillow-oh.gov

Or Lori at Village Hall Monday thru Friday 8:30 AM-4:30 PM 440-232-8788

% REPUBLIC

drﬁ SERVICES

Glenwillow residents,

We are closely monitoring the COV1D-19 situation to make sure we’re doing the right thing for the health and
safety of our employees, our customers, and the communities we serve. Our number one priority is safety, and
that is at the forefront of every decision we make.

While we are working hard to ensure the highest quality customer service and minimal service disruption, the
recent surge in residential waste and unique challenges we face require us to temporarily modify our service
offerings to keep your community clean and safe.

Effective Monday, March 30th and until further notice, Republic Services will be operating under the
following guidelines:

»  We will accept cart contents only. Drivers will not be authorized to leave their vehicle to pick up waste
outside the cart

o Yard Waste and Bulk programs are suspended

¢ We may need to use alternative disposal methods if there are disruptions to recycling processing
capabilities or if recycling contamination increases. It’s important to keep waste out of your recycling
container.

The Republic Services team remains committed to you throughout this crisis. We appreciate your business and
wish you all the best during this difficult time. For more updates, visit RepublicServices.com

We’ll handle it from here,

@ Republic Services



MOVIE NIGHT IN THE PARK- SATURDAY, JULY 25TH

Free Movie in the Park! Come enjoy a night with your family and friends at the Donald Norman Payne
Recreation Complex. A family-friendly Movie will be shown on a giant inflatable screen. A variety of
concessions will be available before and during the movie and fun activities for all ages are being planned before
the movie begins. Movie will be shown at dusk.

This fun family event is Sponsored by NOPEC. (Subject to the Governor’s orders)

ATTORNEY GENERAL YOST WARNS OF AN
OUTBREAK OF SCAMS RELATED TO CORONAVIRUS

(COLUMBUS, Ohio) — Fear and uncertainty surrounding the coronavirus pandemic could give rise to an
outbreak of scams, Ohio Attorney General Dave Yost warns.

“COVID-19 is not the only thing we have to protect ourselves against,” Yost said. “Thieves and crooks prey
on fear and uncertainty. Ohioans need to inoculate themselves against an outbreak of scams with knowledge
and good practices.”

Yost encourages Ohioans to follow these tips to avoid coronavirus-related scams:

¢ Watch out for emails claiming to be from the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) or
other expert sources with special advice or information about the coronavirus. Legitimate information
is available for free on the CDC’s website.

e Ignore online advertisements promoting cures for the coronavirus. According to the Federal Trade
Commission, “There currently are no vaccines, pills, lotions, lozenges or other prescription or
over-the-counter products available to treat or cure Coronavirus disease 2019 (COVID-19) online
or in stores.”

* Research nonprofit organizations and crowdfunding campaigns before donating. A database of
registered charities is available on the Ohio Attorney General’s website. Avoid groups that pressure
you into donating and never donate via cash, gift cards, wire transfer or prepaid money card. These are
the preferred payment methods of scammers.

e Be cautious of anyone going door to door offering coronavirus testing or temperature readings and
requesting personal information. Call law enforcement immediately if you see a suspicious person.
Never let strangers into your home.

* Beware of emails and other attempts to “phish” for your personal, financial and medical information.
When in doubt, do not share. If the source claims to be your bank or a government agency, confirm
they are legitimate by calling the organization at a phone number you have verified.

* Amid discussions of providing working families with government checks, know that nothing has been
formalized yet. For more information, visit the Federal Trade Commission website and stay tuned for
updates from reliable news sources.

e  When online, avoid clicking on unknown links or pop-ups and never download any suspicious email
attachment. Doing so could infect your devices with malicious software designed to steal your personal
information or lock your computer until you pay a ransom.

Consumers who suspect an unfair or deceptive sales practice should contact the Ohio Attorney General’s
Office at www.OhioProtects.org or 800-282-0515.




WELCOME
NEW POLICE OFFICER

On March 18th Mayor Cegelka swore in Steve
Harvey as our newest part-time Police Officer. Steve
was a Police Officer in Warrensville Heights for 22
years. He served as a Patrol Officer, Sergeant of the
Detective Bureau, Road Division Supervisor, sniper
on the SWAT team and served on the VEG Accident
Investigation Unit. He retired in October 2019.

Steve has a vast knowledge in all aspects of Law
Enforcement and will be a great asset to the Village.

As the COVID-19 pandemic continues to affect nearly every area of
life, the Glenwillow Police Depatment wants to assure our residents and
the business community that we are here for you. Because our police
department prides itself on community-oriented policing, officers will
continue to be out on foot or riding around the residential neighborhoods
in our bobcat unit. Rest assure that all officers will be following social
distancing protocols and all other guidelines recommended by Centers for
Disease Control and Prevention. Our main concern throughout this crisis
is to keep our residents, as well as our officers, safe and healthy.

Because of COVID-19, the “Coffee and Donuts with a Cop”
program will be put on hold and hopefully re-scheduled

for the near future. This personalized event will offer an
additional way to interact with officers ih a relaxed and
neutral atmosphere. All will have the opportunity to enjoy

a hot cup of coffee and delicious pastries while expressing
individual concerns to officers. Stay tuned for the upcoming
date and time.

8

KEEP
CALM AND

THINK HEALTH

AND
SAFETY




A special thank you to all residents who donated personal
protective equipment to our Police Department, as well as
the Service Department. We are very grateful for the supplies
received during this difficult time.

LEASH LAW

All dogs, regardless of age, breed or size, must be
on a leash when walking. Dogs are not permitted
to run loose upon any public place.
Owners must also keep their dogs
physically confined or restrained on
private property by a leash, tether,
adequate fence, supervision or
secure enclosure to prevent escape.
The intent of this law is to protect
the health and safety of the public
and to protect your pet.

WATCH FOR
MOTORCYCLES

As the warm weather quickly approaches, all
motorists are reminded to safely “share the road”
with motorcycles and to be extra alert to help
keep riders safe. Motorcyclists are also reminded
to make themselves visible to other motorists.

If you witness a crime in progress or see or hear something
suspicious near your home or business, please call 911
immediately. These types of situations, as well as medical
emergencies, need immediate action. Our chances of
catching suspects or saving lives are greatly increased
when information is provided to police in a timely manner.

Veed help?

In regards to all non-emergency situations, please contact
the Glenwillow Police Department at 440-232-8787 or the
dispatch center at 440-349-1234.




FALLS JUNCTION DEPOT

Falls Junction station is located 16.4 miles from downtown Cleveland
on the Wheeling and Lake Erie Railway. It served the railroad and
Glenwillow’s surrounding area for 91 years. Let’s take a ride on a horse

- drawn wagon to the depot during the late 19th and early 20th century, we
have a train to catch.

On a typical day one could find folks waiting for a passenger train on the
depot’s red cinder brick platform. People would squint their eyes looking
down the polished shiny rails and checking the depot’s train-order signal
for signs of an oncoming train. In addition, they could also check the train sign board, which contained a listing
of every train due to stop at the station. On chilly days riders took shelter and warmth inside the depot’s waiting
room, where they would be greeted by the station agent.

Cleveland State University Special Collections

The depot’s station agent acted as the railroad’s representative, serving
Glenwillow’s needs in any way possible. They had many daily duties
such as selling tickets, unloading or loading inbound and outbound
baggage and mail from the baggage car, and stoking the coal-fired
stove during the winter months. Their office located in the depot’s bay
window, contained a wooden desk adorned with telegraph instruments,
paperwork, and a lever that controlled the train-order signal, which
signaled trains to stop at the station.

| g A

Station agent Carl Wagner, The Solon Historical Society

Glenwillow townspeople also gathered at the depot for comradery.
Farmers from the outlying area, additionally hauled their goods such as fresh produce, milk, and sometimes
cattle, to the depot. These commodities would be shipped by rail to railroad terminals like Cleveland, and
Canton destined for the market.

The railroad line which intersects the Village of Glenwillow,
was originally owned and constructed by the Connotton
Valley Railway Company. The Connotton Valley was formed
on October 25, 1880 by consolidation of two predecessor
railroad companies called the Connotton Valley Railroad and
the Connotton Northern Railway. It was a “coal hauling”

118 mile three-foot (the distance between both rails),
commonly referred to as narrow gauge, mainline stretching
from Cleveland to the Connotton Creek in Bowerston, Ohio.
Construction of the line began northward and was opened to
downtown Bedford Public Square on July 1, 1881. The line
into Cleveland was opened in January 1882.

Cleveland Siate University Special Collections

The coal fields the railroad tapped into in Stark and Carroll counties, were the Connotton, and Osnaburg coal
seams. In its first year of operation, the Connotton Valley moved over 100,000 tons of coal to their docks in
Cleveland destined for the lake trade and mills. The Village of Glenwillow did not exist when this railway began
operations in 1882. The land which makes up the Village was once a part of Solon and Twinsburg Townships.



Originally, the Falls Junction station was called “South Solon,” since
it was located in Solon Township. A depot building was erected

near Old Cochran Road (Austin Powder Dr.). However, this was

a different, smaller structure than the current standing depot. The
surrounding area farmers made South Solon a busy place. It became
so busy that a sidetrack was built in 1883.

Eventually, the Connotton Valley Railway was stricken with
financial troubles, and fell into receivership on January 20, 1884.
The company was sold at foreclosure to the Massachusetts Hiram A.
Blood Syndicate on June 23, 1885 and reorganized as the Cleveland
and Canton Railroad Company on July 2. The Cleveland and Canton
would later be consolidated further as the Cleveland, Canton and Southern. After the company defaulted on its
bonds and fell into receivership again in 1893, it was purchased by the Wheeling and Lake Erie Railway on
August 5, 1899.

Cleveland State University Special Collections

The name Falls Junction came into the picture on August 3, 1888

when the Blood Syndicate incorporated the Cleveland, Chagrin Falls
and Northern Railroad. A 3.04-mile branch line was constructed from
the Cleveland and Canton mainline at Austin Powder Dr., north to
downtown Solon, connecting with the 5.155-mile Chagrin Falls and
Southern Railroad. The connection was completed on March 28, 1889.
This created a junction between the two railroads named Falls (Chagrin
Falls) Junction. The South Solon station was thus renamed as this.

The Solon Historical Society

On January 14, 1892 Richard T. Coleman, then President of the Austin Powder Company, purchased about 482
acres of Dudley Pettibone’s land. Later that year, the Austin Powder Company accumulated 1,000 acres of land
in total. They used this land to relocate their black-powder mill from the southern outskirts of Cleveland in
Newburgh Township.

Austin Powder’s much larger and modern facility containing about 50 different buildings opened in 1893. A
company town was built for their employees west of the railroad tracks. It consisted of 24 in total single and
double story houses, a hotel, church, school, and a general store with a partition inside separating the newly
established “Glenwillow” Post Office in the north end of the building.
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29555 Pettibone Road Glenwillow, Oh 44139

440.232.8788 Fax 440.735.9298
www.glenwillow-oh.gov
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i DATES:
Village Council Meetings

(12)

All meetings start at 7:00 pm
May 6th * June 3rd
July 1st » August 5th

Architectural Review Board
Starts at 5:30 pm &
Planning Commission
Starts at 6:00 pm
May 20th = June 17th
July 15th » August 19th

All meetings are open to the public.
Check our Website for an

agenda of each meeting at
www.glenwillow-oh.gov

Contact Information - Mayor and Administrative Staff
Mark A. Cegelka - Mayor (W) 440-232-8788 x 102
mcegelka@ glenwillow-oh.gov (Direct) 440-232-8737
John M. Veres - Finance Director
jveres24@yahoo.com (W) 440-232-8788
Mark B. Marong - Law Direcior
(W) 216-621-6570 x 109
Michael E. Henry - Village Engineer

(W) 440-439-1999 x 814

mmarong @mhglegal .com

henry@cvelimited.com

Gregory Curtin - Chief of Police
geurtin@glenwillow-oh.gov

Bob Redic - Building Official
brodic@ glenwillow-oh.gov

(W) 440-232-8788 x 107

(W) 440-232-4380 x 120
Jeremy Rowan - Economic Development Director

eddirector@glenwillow-oh.gov (W) 440-232-8788

Sam Scaffide - Service Director

sscaffide @ glenwillow-oh.gov (W) 440-232-8788 x 116

A&S Animal Control

REGULAR BUSINESS HOURS, call the Glenwillow Police
Department 440-232-8787 | 9am-4pm

AFTER HOURS, for emergencies only, call the Solon Police
Department non-emergency at 440-349-1234




